
Term 3 & Term 4 Newsletter 2012 

Dear Supporter 

Welcome to Newsletter 2!! 

We have had a very long and productive term which will be highlighted for you in this newsletter. 

We welcome Pukekohe High School and Sir Edmund Hillary Collegiate (Otara) to our growing 

programme.  As the year draws to a close it is appropriate for us to thank the team for their 

continued support and many hours of long work during all of 2012.  I would also like to thank our 

incredible list of sponsors; Corporate, Trusts and individuals for their generosity during the year.  

Without you we would not be able to continue the work that we do. 

Thanks to my fellow Trustees for their efforts during the year, and finally I would like to wish 

everyone plus the students and their families a wonderful Christmas and a very Happy New Year.  

See you in 2013! 

Regards 

John Bongard 

 

    

 

 

 

 

My name is Raelene Castle and I am very honoured to be a Trustee of The 

Rising Foundation.  In my day job I am the Chief Executive of Netball New 

Zealand and I have had a close association with South Auckland all of my life 

including playing representative netball for the area. My role at Netball 

allows me the opportunity to be involved with young people and I see the 

very positive effects that sport has on young people.  It grows their 

confidence, develops many inter-personal skills and grows lifelong friendships 

ς and is a lot of fun!  I have a dream for New Zealand children that every child 

has equal opportunity, with a safe and strong family life, excellent education, 

sporting sporting participation opportunities and good healthcare.  The opportunity to start with a strong 

foundation from which you can achieve, based on your skills and capabilities, not on who you are or 

where you come from.  That is why I am so excited about The Rising Foundation programme as I believe 

it gives talented young people the support and belief they need to shine!!!  We have already seen 

Graduates with stories from all walks of life take this opportunity and make a difference.  That is why I 

am proud to be associated with The Rising. 

Have a safe and Merry Christmas! 

Raelene Castle 

 

 



 

 

Pukekohe High School had their first taste of The Rising 

Foundation on Thursday 28th July when a delegation 

consisting of students, the JB Graduates and staff from 

The Rising Foundation arrived and introduced The Rising 

Foundation Vision & Values. Sharing their knowledge of 

the four anchors and also describing our experiences of 

camps we hold. The day was a typical day at the office for 

the team as the group was broken into four to have the 

delivery of the workshops run over the whole day.  The 

day was a successful one with the Pukekohe students 

being able to recite the anchors, eager to learn more and 

most of all wanting to head to their first camp!  In the evening, it was the families turn to learn about 

The Rising Foundation, where John Bongard and Eli Tulafono headed the evening, showcasing how 

and what The Rising Foundation has to offer for their  children ς believing in the concept of 

ΨǳƴƭƻŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǘŜntial of b½ ȅƻǳǘƘΩΦ  Acknowledgement must be extended to Pukekohe High 

School Management Team, those who attended, including students, staff and families for making 

the event so rewarding. 

Below is one of the ƎǊƻǳǇΩǎ descriptions of what leadership is? 

 

  

 

 

 

Pukekohe High School Launch 

Pukekohe High School Principal Ian McKinnon 



The Rising teacher eƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΧΧΧΦ 

 

 

¢ƘŜ wƛǎƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΧΧΦΦ 

 

New tŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀǎ [ŜŀǊƴŜǊǎΧΧΧ 

 



A word from our DirectorΧΧΧΧΦ 

As in The Rising CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƳƻŘŜƭ ƻŦ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜΣ ƛǘ ƛs in our makeup not to look at the unwanted 

behaviour of individuals but rather track back to the root cause of these behavioursΗ  ¢ƻŘŀȅΩs society 

differs from the past, where issues were swept under the carpet with pretence that all is well, was 

adopted.  Throughout the past 20 years society has dealt with unwanted behaviour as triage (the 

process of prioritising sick or injured people for treatment according to the seriousness of the 

condition or injury) which actually created the quick fix model.  Because of the lack of knowledge of 

how to deal with these unwanted behaviours, this has created under resourced agencies and 

professionals to inject quick fix model of practice ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƪƴƻǿ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭŀǎǘ.   

Here at The Rising Foundation we go to ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ΧΧΦ Ih²Κ  .ȅ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 

leadership model of practice, through various activities, meetings, workshops, professional 

development trainings and camps that run term by term, aligned with a theme which connects with 

ǘƘŜ ƻǾŜǊŀǊŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ȅŜŀǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ΨŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜΩ. 

   

These themes are put into the context of Leadership and is then dichotomised as to the pro`s and 

con`s by the think tanks of each groups and then delivered to the cohort as to what it looks like from 

their perspective. Hand on heart I can honestly say those words were relevant for all of us at the 

time but also interςweaved one another as the year progressed. Challenging yet so rewarding. After 

all our youth know during these hard times what principles do we extract in the midst of it? Also that 

the learning is never about reputation but always about character building after all, we`re not about 

quick fixes!  The following pages depicts the various camps we`ve run throughout the term. 

Finally, now that we have come to the end of the year can I take this opportunity to thank all those 

who have supported our cause, because your commitment to The Rising Foundation places your 

hands (whether it is individuals, corporate bodies, trust, families, business etc) on our hands to do 

the work that we do. Without your contribution, support and ƭƻǾŜ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 

today. I thank you all from The Rising Foundation Team, Papakura High Staff & Students, Pukekohe 

High School Staff & Students and Sir Edmund Hillary Collegiate Staff & Students and all their families. 

To our Board who is the centre of the hub of our existence, to the school Principals of the 

contributing schools who see beyond what others see, but most of all John & Diane Bongard whom 

I`ve come to love because of their passion and insight to the big picture for our students and most of 

all ensuring that my feet stays grounded. 

Thank you one and all, have a very merry Christmas and a rocking New Year cause I certainly am!! 

Eli Tulafono  

 

ά[ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ŀŎǘƛƻƴΣ ƴƻǘ ǇƻǎƛǘƛƻƴΦϦϤ 5ƻƴŀƭŘ IΦ aŎDŀƴƴƻƴϦ 

TERM 2 

 

ATTITUDE 

TERM 1 

 

 

TERM 3 

CRISIS SERVITUDE 

TERM 4 

TESTABILITY GRATITUDE 



TURANGI Leadership Camp 2nd ς 6th July 2012  

Theme:  Servitude 

During the July holidays, Papakura High and selected students from Pukekohe High and Sir Edmund 

Hillary Collegiate embarked on a journey to Turangi, home to extreme sports where we could fully 

test our students with this terms theme being ά{ervitudeέ. The students were taught that servitude 

is about overcoming systems of enslavement, or every day notions that can limit us in achieving 

positive outcomes. Taupo provided the perfect opportunity for us all to be challenged as it was in a 

place none of us were familiar with, and providing activities that most of the kids had never 

dreamed of experiencing such as; riding in a helicopter, seeing snow, going to Mt. Ruapehu, riding in 

the Huka Jet and even cruising on the Chris Jolly Outdoors Catamaran on the lake. These 

opportunities provided a backdrop where the students could develop personally, as each day they 

reflected on the lessons of what they took from that activity, and adapt it to their everyday life. One 

student had this to say about the camp: 

άI have always been a person who is straight up but needed the boost and environment to express 

ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ǘǊǳǘƘŦǳƭƭȅΧǘƘŜ ǊŜŀƭ όŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜύ ƛǎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ǿƘŀƴŀǳ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ 

we hurt the most and ǘǊŜŀǘŜŘ ƘŀǊǎƘƭȅ ǘƻƻΧōǳǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜ όŜƭŜǾŀǘŜŘ ǎƛƎƘǘύ ŀƴŘ 

now in search of my purpose as I saw a glimpse of it at camp.έ  (Year 11 Girl) 

A big thank you must go out to Simon Jolly and his crew from Chris Jolly Outdoors for the awesome 

cruise on the lake, Youthtown for the transport Grants which enabled this to happen, Sports 

Connection and their drivers for driving us all down there, Toby at HeliPro Taupo for flying 80 of us 

around, Huka Jetboat, Whakapapa/Ruapehu staff and finally school staff, parent helpers from each 

schools. 

IƻǇŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎŀȅ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǿƘŀǘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƻŦ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƘŜȅ 

all seemed!  (HeliPro Taupo) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chris Jolly Outdoors 

 

Mt. Ruapehu - Whakapapa 

Huka Falls Jet - boats 



Papakura High Transition Camp 1st ς 5th October 2012 

Theme:  Testability 

The Rotorua camp was a new experience for all, as it was again unfamiliar territory to us. Papakura 

High School and selected leaders from Pukekohe High & Sir Edmund Hillary Collegiate, family and 

staff all attended this one-week camp, staying at Apumoana Marae, on the outskirts of Rotorua. This 

camp was a transition camp where the leaders of 2012 had to stand back and nurture our 2013 

leaders to step up. This camp was also different in the sense of having people from New Life Project, 

Chumpon, Thailand join our Rising Foundation family, adding to the diverse mix we already have and 

bringing new flavour to both the kitchen and dynamics of the camp!  

The theme of this camp was testability ς the notion of being under pressure and persevering 

through rough patches in life. This theme proved true to everyone as we were all tested mentally, 

physically, through interpersonal relationships and even through communication with our new Thai 

family!  

We did activities such as swimming in the freezing Blue Lake just out of Rotorua, mini golf, relaxing 

at the pools, and our main activity consisting of The Amazing Race around Rotorua. The Amazing 

Race challenged the teams to find objects and perform tasks around the whole of Rotorua, with mini 

tasks such as taking photos with backpackers or the elderly in disability scooters, to be completed 

along the way (such dedication was taken by a team that they managed to walk to the next township 

9km away and back to take a photo of an item!).  

Some of the activities we did back at base revolved around our theme, being a Burma trail where 

everyone was blindfolded and having only themselves to believe in, walking through a forest again 

blindfolded and trying to navigate a path through to the end, and workshops planning and preparing 

for the future. All these activities again challenge the students to relate what they experienced to 

adapt to their everyday lives. As always, the students were amazed with the experiences The Rising 

Foundation had to offer. 

Feleti Lotulelei (JB Graduate 2010) 

 

ά¢hanks to The Rising Foundation for giving youth an opportunity to find the potential everyone 

knows we have.έ  (Year 12 Boy) 



ά¢ƘŜ ŎŀƳǇ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜ ό-Υ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ŀ ƭƻƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ L ƘŀǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ LΩǾŜ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ 

ōŜ ǘƘŜǊŜΗ  LǘΩǎ Ƙelped me conquer my fears and has taught me to be myself always!  So I would like to 

thank again The Rising Foundation for everything they have done (-: for being there and everyone 

else.έ  (Year 8 Girl) 

 

         Group 1       

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazing Race Rotorua 

Group 4 (Reigning Champs) 

      Group 3  

Group 2 



Pukekohe High Transition Camp 25th ς 28th October 2012 

Theme:  Testability 

Term 4, week 2 provided Pukekohe their first ever stand-alone camp with The Rising Foundation, in 

ŀ ŦƻǊŜƛƎƴ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ tǳƪŜƪƻƘŜ IƛƎƘΧǘƘŜ ƳŜǘǊƻǇƻƭƛǎ ƻŦ bŜǿƳŀǊƪŜǘΗ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎŀƳǇ ŀƭǎƻ 

shared the same theme as Papakura High with the theme of testability ς the notion of coping and 

persevering under pressure.  Being a transition camp also, the Year 12 leaders had to relinquish their 

ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƴǳǊǘǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ ммΩǎ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƻǾŜǊ and lead.  This camp was also joined 

ōȅ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ уΩǎ ŦǊƻƳ tŀŜǊŀǘŀ tǊƛƳŀǊȅΣ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘǎ ŀƴŘ tǳƪŜƪƻƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ 

ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ tǳƪŜƪƻƘŜ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ уΩǎ ŜƴŀōƭŜǎ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǘƛƻƴ 

from their respective Intermediate Schools to Secondary Schools a lot smoother, as they were able 

to bond and meet current students from Pukekohe High School.  

 At this camp, each team was to navigate the suburbs of Auckland doing an amazing race, a foreign 

place to some of the students as some of them had never experienced the CBD before.  Teams also 

travelled to Devonport, to the viaduct at the fish market where each person was given a task to 

complete tasks such as kissing a fish, retrieve tokens from the eel tank, eat fish eyes etc.  From there 

came a visit to the Auckland Domain and the library completing many challenging task along the way 

and finishing back on Queen St.  

 As there were four groups, two groups competing to do the amazing race while two other groups 

had a surprise activity; bungy jumping from the Harbour Bridge.  This activity proved the ultimate 

challenge for our theme testability ς as everyone was tested by jumping.   Everyone from camp 

(including the staff) took away something from this camp, and parents noticed the differences in 

their respective child. 

Thank you must go to Youthtown, for their provision of funds for transport, and also the bus drivers.  

άKia Ora to everyone who helped organise last weekend's camp - thanks especially for looking after 

my daughter who has come home positively charged about school and looking forward to next year 

at High School ς choice.έ  (Parent) 

What a great experience at The Rising Foundation transition camp and an awesome group of 

young people from Pukekohe High School, it was a truly uplifting and a humbling experience. (Cops 

in schools) 

 



The Rising- Pukekohe High Group Activities 

 

Auckland City Amazing Race ς Group Banner Making 

 

Complete the clueséé 

 



Complete the Taské 

Auckland Art Gallery 

 

                                 Queen St. Challenge 

 

 

 

Devonport 



!ǳŎƪƭŀƴŘ .ǊƛŘƎŜ ϧ .ǳƴƎȅΧΧΧΧΦ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Outward Bound 

Leaps & Bounds Course 7th ς 14th July 2012 

The Rising Foundation is very fortunate to have a scholarship programme with Outward Bound.  

Outward Bound sponsored the Leaps and Bounds course in July for a Mother and Daughter from the 

Rising Foundation to attend. Year 11, Laekin Morrow of Papakura High School was selected along 

with her mother.  Leaps and Bounds is the ultimate shared adventure for a parent/caregiver and 

their teenager.  The eight day challenge provided them both with the opportunity to learn about 

themselves and each other within the Outward Bound environment.  Below are a few meaningful 

words from our teenager and mother who attended. 

άOutward Bound was an experience of a lifetime.έ  (Mother) 

άThe opportunity gave me the incentive to stop smoking.  And since completing the Outward Bound 

ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ L ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ǎƳƻƪŜ ŦǊŜŜ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŜƭ млл҈ ƘŜŀƭǘƘƛŜǊΦέ  όaƻǘƘŜǊύ 

άOne of the main things they try to share with you is the importance of relying on yourself.  Nobody 

ŘƻŜǎ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΣ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦΦέ  ό[ŀŜƪƛƴ aƻǊǊƻǿ ¸ear 11 Girl) 

ά5ƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƛƴŘ ƭƛƳƛǘ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦΤ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ȊƻƴŜΣ ǾŜƴǘǳǊŜ ƻǳǘΦ  

Now when I do difficult things I think to this challeƴƎŜ LΩǾŜ ŦŀŎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊǎŜǾŜǊŜΦ  LŦ L ŎƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ǘƘŀǘ 

ǘƘŜƴΣ ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƴƻ ǿŀȅ L ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ƴƻǿΦέ  (Laekin Morrow Year 11 Girl) 

 

 

 

 



Outward Bound 

Classic Course 5th ς 25th November 2012 

Two of our JB graduates  Moananui Hori & Debra Galvin  from last year  were very fortunate to be 

given a scholarship  from Annie Tia Memorial Scholarship and Mike Abbot Trust to attend this 

programme.  The Classic Course is a 21 day adventure that challenged them to push their limits, 

reflect and discover what is important to them and determine their future direction.  The experience 

is aimed at 18 to 26 year olds which took our representatives on a journey of experiencing outdoor 

elements like never before.  Sailing, kayaking, bush craft and navigation were some of the 

challenges. 

άThe experience has been awesome and truly memorable.  I have been challenged mentally and 

physically and have faced each challenge head on.έ  (Moananui Hori JB Graduate 2011) 

ά²Ƙŀǘ ƭƛŜǎ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǳǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ƭƛŜǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǳǎΣ ŀǊŜ ǘƛƴȅ ƳŀǘǘŜǊǎΣ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŜŘ ǘo what lies within usέ       

Quote from Ralph Waldo Emmerson 

Thank you to Rotary Club of Papakura and Mr. Brian Shove for providing funds to cover travel costs.  

Thanks also to Outward Bound and their sponsors, Annie Tia Memorial Scholarship Fund and Mike 

Abbot Trust who have given the Graduates memories and friendships that will last a life time. 

 



JB Graduate`s achievements from past and present 

KAYLA STOWERS (JB Graduate 2011) 

Over the last six years Kayla, a past member of The Rising Foundation who attended Papakura High 

School, has won many National and International 1st, 2nd and 3rd place titles in Karate.  Looking at 

YŀȅƭŀΩǎ tournament results is very impressive to say the least.  She has represented New Zealand at 

Morocco and Malaysia at the Junior Worlds competitions coming 1st & 2nd in numerous events.  To 

date her achievements also include 1st in Central North Island Open for 18-20yrs and Nationals 1st 18-

20yrs +55kg and 2nd Senior Female +61kg. 

We wish her all the best in the Oceania competition with seniors for the first time. 

 

 

     



Patrick Mailata (JB Graduate 2012) 

The name Patrick Mailata might not be known by all, but definitely within the school community at 

Papakura High School.  The talented Head Boy currently at Papakura High School is pursuing his first 

passion; boxing.  His passion for boxing is ŜǾƛŘŜƴǘ ŀǎ ƘŜ ƎŀǾŜ ǳǇ ŀƴ ƻŦŦŜǊ ƻŦ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǊǊƛƻǊΩǎ 

development squad to become a boxing world champion.  Patrick is in the amateur super-heavy 

ǿŜƛƎƘǘ ŘƛǾƛǎƛƻƴΦ  IŜΩǎ ƻƴƭȅ ōŜŜƴ ŦƛƎƘǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎ ōǳǘ ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ мм ŦƛƎƘǘǎ ƘŜΩǎ ƘŀŘ ǎŜǾŜƴ ǿƛƴǎ 

including two knock-ƻǳǘǎΦ  IŜΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ¢ƘŀƛƭŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ²ƻǊƭŘ 

Boxing Championships.  All the best Patrick with your future ventures. 

 

Patrick has just returned from the Oceania Youth Boxing and came back with Gold. 

 

AUT University - Thursday 12th July 2012 

Congratulations to Debra Galvin who is currently studying at AUT University; her diploma is Travel & 

Tourism.  In July she received correspondence from her Programme Leader acknowledging the great 

work and results she has achieved so far.  This letter was for her Tourism Principles paper which she 

Ƙŀǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ άǘƻǇ ƳŀǊƪǎέ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǇŜǊǎΦ  !ƴ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴǘ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ƘŜǊ ŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴation 

and commitment to obtaining a diploma in something that interests her.  We at The Rising 

Foundation are 100% behind you, continue to do your best and results will always come through. 

 

Hawkins Centre Awards held Thursday 19th July 2012 

Moananui Hori and Grace Kingi received achievement awards for academic, sport and music as well 

as their leadership qualities.  Congratulations to you both! 

 

 



BNZ Race Night Fundraiser 

Billy Walsh and his team at BNZ Partners Business Centre Highbrook put on a great fundraiser 
ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǇǘ ά! bƛƎƘǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wŀŎŜǎέ ƛǎ staged around actual horse racing footage 
ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ǾƛŘŜƻǘŀǇŜŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŎƛƴŜƳŀǘƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ ŎŀƳŜǊŀǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŀǊǊŀǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ŦƛƴƛǎƘΦ  ¢ƘŜ 
suspense and close up action created the atmosphere of actually being at the racetrack. 
 
Seven races took place with race eight being an auction race.  Race winnings were redeemed against 
prizes donated by businesses.  The concept worked extremely well with many businesses willing to 
donate prizes for a good cause.  The evening raised $16,852.00 which goes towards the students to 
enable them to participate in leadership training and transition camps. 
 
Special thanks must go to Philips, Breville New Zealand Limited, Bio Fuel Logs, Teale Metal Products, 
Mega Mitre 10 Southgate, Windsor Florist Papakura, Stonz Jewellers Papakura, Noel Leeming 
Papakura, Urban Pharmacy Papakura, Portavin New Zealand Ltd, Tora Bay Wines Ltd, Andrea Moore 
ŀƴŘ aǳǊǇƘȅΩǎ [ŀǿ LǊƛǎƘ .ŀǊ Drury for the donated prizes. 
 
To all our owners and jockeys thank you for making the evening a great success! 
 
 
 

   
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sir Graham Henry and Richie McCaw Evening 

We are very privileged to have an association with DUCO events. DUCO is a 100% New 
Zealand owned premium event organiser committed to staging world-class corporate 
experiences in Australia and New Zealand.   

Since being founded in 2004, DUCO has earned the reputation of being New Zealandôs 
leading corporate event development and promotion company. 

Tribute was paid to Sir Graham Henry and Richie McCaw in April this year, which saw The 
Rising Foundation as a chosen charity of choice.  John Campbell was MC as guests 
witnessed their first in depth interactive discussion about their magnificent achievement of 
winning the Rugby World Cup. Both men shared their honest account of the highs and lows, 
the war stories, the tales nobody knows and of course their insight into how they did it.   

Thank you David Higgins, Dean Lonergan and the team at DUCO for organising such a 
successful and fun evening.  The money raised on the night has enabled our students from 
all schools to participate in our camps and various leadership training events throughout the 
year.   

 

 

 

 

 

            Patrick Mailata being interviewed by John Campbell on the night. 



Ribbon Campaign Sponsors 

 

 

The meaning of the Teal Ribbon is to make a stand against any form of violence towards anyone and 

the White Ribbon is to make a stand against violence towards females.  

  

According to the Head of Pastoral Care & Guidance Counsellor the culture of the school had changed 

dramatically and that the numbers of fights in and around the school had dropped so had requested 

to continue the message in the New Year. My reply?........ U BET!! 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Over the past years The Rising Foundation has been promoting and 

reinforcing the messages of both the Teal & White Ribbons throughout 

various High Schools, Intermediate & Primary Schools as well as holding 

activity Řŀȅǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΩΦ  2012 was no different; photo 

below depicts The Rising Foundation Pukekohe High Students manning the 

front gate of the school 8.00am every morning.  For two terms students 

handed out ribbons as well as rewarding selected random numbered 

students who could explain the meaning of the ribbons, who were then 

rewarded with a voucher or coupon.  This continues through to 8.30am so 

that students understood that only those who came early could only be 

rewarded. The other purpose was to get students to school on time. 

 

 

Group 4 on Gate Duty 

Thank you to Hoyts Cinemas Sylvia Park, Beville, TelstraClear Pacific Events 

Centre, Z Energy, wŀƛƴōƻǿΩǎ 9ƴŘ ¢ƘŜƳŜ tŀǊƪ and Netball NZ who donated prizes 

for all our High Schools. These are much appreciated by all our students and 

shows that The Rising Foundation stands alongside these ribbon campaigns.  

The schools also helped reinforce the message by selecting 2 students at random 

in their Senior and Junior school assemblies.  Students who sat in those seats who 

were wearing any of the ribbons, were able to explain the meaning of the ribbons 

and wearing correct school uniform were able to go forward and select a prize. 



 

 

 

 

Rostered GǊƻǳǇ DŀǘŜ 5ǳǘƛŜǎΧ 

               {ŎƘƻƻƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ wŜǿŀǊŘǎΧΧ 



Gem of the First Water 

Child Psychologist/Family Therapist Ron Phillips 

Ron Phillips is the author of Therapeutic Storytelling Intervention (TSI) and is currently working 
together with The Rising Foundation at Papakura High School and Pukekohe High School.  He brings 
selected students on a journey to explore and reflect on family relationships, choices, managing self, 
bullying, resisting alcohol and drugs and appreciating the value of life. 
 
Ron currently works for Counties Manukau District Health Board at their child and family mental 
ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŎƭƛƴƛŎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŀǇŜǳǘƛŎ {ǘƻǊȅǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ LƴǘŜǊǾŜƴǘƛƻƴ ό¢{Lύ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀƭ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƭƛƴƛŎΩǎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƛƴ 
ǘǊŜŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘŜƳƛŎ bŜǿ ½ŜŀƭŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǎǳƛŎƛŘŜ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇƻǿŜǊ ƻŦ wƻƴΩǎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƛǎ ŜǾƛŘŜƴǘ ƛƴ 
the results which are now being shared with the international mental health community. In addition 
to his work at the clinic, Ron has an active private practice. 
 
By participating in the programme it gives students the opportunity to: 

¶ Set personal goals and reflect on and respond to ideas they encounter (managing self) 

¶ Interact and share ideas (relating to others, participating and contributing) 

¶ Analyse and consider a variety of approaches to the issue at hand (thinking) 

¶ Create texts to communicate ideas relevant to the issues reflected upon (using language and 
texts) 

 
 

 
 
 
  

 
Gem of the First Water  And then it happened  The Travels of Plymouth 

 

      

    



Acknowledgement of Sponsors & Partners 

Our programme has been made possible thanks to the support and contribution made by 

sponsors, school staff, parents and trustees.   Without such donations and the generosity 

of our sponsors, these opportunities would otherwise not be available to our students.  

Thank you for choosing to support The Rising Foundation; it is truly appreciated by all. 

Arohanui 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

http://rainbowsend.co.nz/


 

 

 

 

PAPAKURA 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank You all for your continued support 

From all of us here at The Rising Foundation 


